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Of the state parties to be considered by the Country Report Task Forces during the 96th session of the Human Rights Committee, only New Zealand has prohibited corporal punishment of children in all settings, including the home. Corporal punishment is not explicitly prohibited in schools in Argentina and Mexico, and in penal institutions in Argentina, Ecuador and Mexico. It is lawful in alternative care settings in Argentina, Ecuador, Mexico and Uzbekistan.
We hope the Committee will question states in detail on their progress towards eliminating all corporal punishment of children, and – mindful of the concluding observations of the Committee on the Rights of the Child and that Committee’s general comment No. 8 (2006) on “The right of the child to protection from corporal punishment and other cruel or degrading forms of punishment” – make recommendations that state parties prohibit corporal punishment in all settings, including the home, and that they support this with appropriate public education and professional training on positive, participatory and non-violent forms of discipline. 

The UN Secretary General’s Study on violence against children, submitted to the General Assembly in October 2006, recommends universal prohibition of all corporal punishment, setting a goal of 2009 (A/61/299, paras. 97 and 116). 

MEXICO (fifth report – CCPR/C/MEX/5)
Corporal punishment is lawful in the home. The Civil Code (2002) authorises correction of children by those exercising guardianship over them (article 423). Provisions against violence and abuse in the Law for the Protection for the Rights of Children and Adolescents (2000), the Criminal Code (1984, amended 2003), the Law on Assistance and Prevention of Domestic Violence (1996) and the Civil Code are not interpreted as prohibiting all corporal punishment in childrearing.
Corporal punishment is lawful in schools. Federal law recognises children’s right to education that respects their dignity and physical integrity and which is not abusive (Law for the Protection for the Rights of Children and Adolescents, articles 13 and 32), but does not explicitly prohibit corporal punishment.
In the penal system, corporal punishment is unlawful as a sentence for crime but it is not prohibited as a disciplinary measure in penal institutions. 
Corporal punishment is lawful in alternative care settings.
In 2006, the Committee on the Rights of the Child expressed concern at the legality of corporal punishment in the home, schools, penal institutions and alternative care settings, and recommended explicit prohibition in law (CRC/C/MEX/CO/3 Unedited Version, Concluding observations on third report, paras. 35, 36, 72 and 73). The Committee made similar recommendations following examination of the state party’s second report in 1999 (CRC/C/15/Add.112, para. 25).
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